Common Threads Quilt Guilc

AUGUST 2019

Message from the President

Greetings everyone,

What a great meeting we had with all the great food and ideas! Thank you to everyone for bringing a dish to share. Pot lucks are the best!

I think we have a suitable plan for the next membership year and I am excited to see how it goes. I will have a sign up form to pass around at the next meeting for 2-3 members to conduct the meeting and program each month. I believe we have some very talented quilters that have some great ideas to share. Thank you to Jane Paine for agreeing to be vice president in this trial!

I heard that Antiques and Uniques was a great success and can't wait to hear all about it! Take care and see you in August,

Andrea Blaisdell



Officers

President

Andrea Blaisdell
635-8389

Vice President <u>Lisa Vilord</u> 888-7239

Secretary <u>Grace Sweet &</u> 244-7123 <u>Robin Wright</u> 635-9550

Treasurer Lois Lemaire 253-7789

Program Chairman

By the Month

Newsletter Editor <u>Julie Rohleder</u> 888-3834

Sunshine Chairman

<u>Donna Merriam</u>

888-3691

Membership Chairman & Librarian Jan Kuhn 851-8341

Charity Quilts

Marion Seasholtz
635-2731

Common Threads
Quilt Guild
meets the first Thursday of
every month
at 6:30 PM at the
Sterling View Club House in
Hyde Park
Dues are \$15 annually

Secretary's Report

July 11, 2019

All enjoyed a delicious potluck meal. Excellent cooks in the group!

Twenty-four members attended and two guests, Mona and Laurel.

President Andrea Blaisdell presided.

Drawings: Just for Coming - Shelia Cross and Donation to the Food Shelf - Denise Mayo Secretary's report was moved by Sharon Perry and seconded by Sharon Witbeck to be accepted. Approved.

Treasurer's report was moved by Sharon Perry and seconded by Carol Moulton to be accepted. Approved.

Sunshine: Donna Merriam was not present. Several were mentioned: Lil Fisher's husband has broken his hip, Carolyn Babcock's husband is ill and Kathleen Manning is in the Manor.

Raffle Quilt: Jan Kuhn reports that with the returns tonight, the total so far from the sale of tickets is \$1113.00. Jane Paine will man the booth at the Antiques and Uniques event in Craftsbury on Saturday, July 13, where the quilt will be displayed and tickets will be sold. Several members have donated items to be sold. Some others will spell Jane during the event. It was decided not to print any more tickets. If a person feels they cannot sell all of their tickets, turn them in to Jane, so that they can be sold.

Leadership: Andrea suggests that she stay on as President and point person. Robin Willy nominated Andrea as president and Jane Paine as Vice President. Sharon Witbeck seconded. Approved. Treasurer is Lois Lemoire and the secretaries are Robin Wright and Grace Sweet. Andrea will delegate meeting leaders to lead the meeting and present a program beginning in September. Carol Moulton, Donna Hamel and Sally Cabell will lead the September meeting and program.

Other thoughts: Do we want to have a speaker? Contracts are required and perhaps arrangements for a workshop and/or lodging.

Lisa Vilord is looking into the possibility of a bus trip.

Sew and Tell: Five people shared their pieces - always inspiring.



Calendar

Aug 1st

Regular Meeting, 6:30 PM Sterling View Clubhouse

Looking for Stray Raffle Tickets!!

If you do not plan to sell your raffle tickets, please return them to Jan so they can be sold. We are only a few months into sales and have already sold more than ever expected. After the 3,000 are gone, we will have no more.



Food Shelf Wish List

(Straight from the Food Shelf)

Canned Spaghetti Sauce Toothpaste Canned Fruit Toothbrushes Canned Vegetables (for children, too!) Macaroni & Cheese Soap Canned Pasta Shampoo Soup Coffee Cereal Healthy Snacks Tuna Laundry Detergent



Barb Scribner



Happy Birthday to:

Cindy Smorgans

Ruth Wesolow

Linda McGraw

Caroline Hitchcock & August 30th

Robin Wright

August 31st

Newsletter Editor Changeover

Personal Items for Women

Nancy Hayden will be taking over editing the newsletter starting with the September issue. Please send your submittals to her at nancynorthwindarts@gmail.com, always due on the 15th of the month.

Thank you, Julie Rohleder

Treasurer's Report

Balance on 6/30/2019 2498.64

Dish Detergent

Income

Raffle and Antiques and Uniques 1304.00

Balance on 7/18/2019 3802.54

Submitted by Lois Lemaire



Next Meeting:

Things to remember:

- 1. Show and Tell
- 2. Food for the Food Shelf
- 3. Raffle Tickets Any you have sold, any that you'd rather not sell.